
ZIMBABWE

“God is taking care of us as we are accessing deep remote places of
Zimbabwe. We will be holding our annual conference on the 15th - 18th of
August where we are expecting around 600 delegates.

I do appreciate so much the financial assistance I get from the Live
Connection program and will help us so much, as far helping payment of our
children's fees and other family needs. Your financial assistance is highly
appreciated, may our lovely God bless you. “

UPDATES FROM KENYA

“Our cell groups have continued to bear fruit..We meet every week on Saturdays for four hours
training these leaders. Our prayer is to see that these cell groups expand and reproduce more new
ones but also to see everyone growing steadfastly in the Lord. 

The Bible translation project has continued progressing well. We have so far managed to move to the
book of Romans. The Books of Luke and Acts are already done. The challenges that we are facing are
that some translators and a manager have left the organisation. Please pray for faithful translators
who will willingly dedicate their time to the work.

One of the major challenges that we have in the community is early marriages. A lot of children in the
community don’t go to school or stop at lower primary level. They enter into marriage as early as
twelve years old. As a church we have continued communication about the importance of education. 

Prayer time together is every day from 3am to 6 am and has been upheld to keep us connected to
God and to each other while aligning our vision and mission with the Lord. This doesn’t matter
whether I am at home or away. We have grown through this bible studies and sharpened our biblical
knowledge. We are reminded of the early believers in Acts 2:42, as “They were continually devoting
themselves to the apostles’ teaching and to fellowship, to the breaking of bread and to prayer”. 

Let us also make daily time with God a priority, thanking him for his provision and mighty works. As
the Live Connection team ministers in Africa this month, may the Spirit of God move powerfully in
and through our prayers for them.”






